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Dear  

 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 

on 6 October 2021. You requested the following: 

 

An income profile for the population within each of the following sets: 

1) Couple Family 1 kid 

2) Couple Family 2 kids 

3) Couple Family 3 kids 

4) Couple Family 4+ kids 

5) Sole Parent 1 kid 

6) Sole Parent 2 kids 

7) Sole Parent 3 kids 

8) Sole Parent 4+ kids 

 

On 7 October 2021 you confirmed your request is for the income range (i.e number of 

people in income brackets) and noted that this data will be for couples/individuals who 

receive Working for Families tax credits. 

 

Information released: 

Working for Families tax credit entitlements can be received on a regular basis during the 

year or in a lump sum at year-end. Claims for the latter group of recipients have a lag 

and the latest complete data held by Inland Revenue is for the entitlement year ending 

31 March 2020. Data for the 2020-21 March year is currently incomplete.    

 

Information on the number of families receiving Working for Families credits is provided 

in the accompanying spreadsheet, WFF distributions, with income ranges in the tables 

based on declared family income. Figures cover the five entitlement years from 2015-16 

to 2019-20 inclusive. The volumes are families with entitlement to any of the following 

tax credits: Family Tax Credit, In Work Tax Credit, Minimum Family Tax Credit, grand-

parented Child Tax Credit, Parental Tax Credit (until 2018-19), or from 2018-19 onwards, 

Best Start Tax Credit.  

 

Best Start Tax Credit is universal for the first year of entitlement, with a resulting increase 

in Working for Families payments to families with higher incomes. Also affecting the 

distributions are gross welfare benefits, which for families with children moved to above 

$20,000 in the 2019-20 year. 

 

Entitlement to Working for Families credits can change during the year as family or income 

circumstances change. The number of children is measured at entitlement year end, or 31 

March. The number of parents and joint family income is also measured at year end which, 

because of relationship changes, may differ from the within-year circumstances generating 

some entitlements.  
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